On November 15th, Board Member Sandra Richmond asked the following questions regarding Board Item CP4 - Termination of Term Contract for Debris Cleanup/Removal:

Question #1:  What happened to them?  

Response #1:  They failed to respond in a timely manner after the storm passed.

D & J showed up but declined work once they realized that another vendor was here and fully mobilized.  They agreed to be removed from the contract.

We called Ceres on all of the telephone numbers they provided both before the storm as well as the day after the hurricane (October 25th).  They did not return any messages prior to the storm.  After the storm, they did not show up or contact us to assist even though we know they had staff located in Palm Beach Gardens. Ceres has contacted us after receiving our letter notifying them of our intent to cancel their contract and have expressed the desire for us not to proceed.  They may come to the Board meeting on November 22nd to speak in their defense.

The contract requires awarded firms to respond within 12 hours after the storm. 

We are not recommending debarment of these vendors as they are well established in the field for this type of work, however, we felt that since they were not responsive, the Board should cancel their contract at this time.

Question #2:  Are they still in business?

Response #2:  Both firms are still in business.
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